Laughing Rivers Sangha 

Minutes of Sangha Annual Meeting

Nov. 10, 2007, 10 a.m. to Noon 

The meeting was held at Tony Silvestre’s home and facilitated by Dawn Lehman and Martha O’Grady.  Minutes were taken by Pat Cassidy.  

Others in Attendance:  Liz Perkins, Katie Holtz, Kate Fissell, Donna Capezzuto, Bill Meoni, Dennis Ondek, Denys Candy, David Bajada, Deb Messer, Deborah Brooks, Jonathan Robison, Harald Songoro, Tony Silvestre, Nancy Glazener, Red Redshaw

The meeting began with a short period of sitting meditation.  Dawn then welcomed the attendees and reviewed the purpose of the sangha’s annual meeting.  Martha read the Mindful Meeting Guidelines.

Overview of Current Business

Organizational Structure and Committee Reports

Dawn asked if there were any questions about the organizational structure of the Sangha or the committee reports, which were sent out on the listserv prior to the meeting.  A question was raised about the current status and procedures with the website. Matt has moved the site to a new provider that will allow easier access and modifications to the site; Tony is acting as the sangha liaison and any proposed changes/additions should be sent to him so he can forward them to Matt.   The attendees were comfortable with the other committee reports distributed earlier.  

Sign Up for Tuesday Night Facilitation

A sign up sheet was generated for current facilitators to sign up for facilitating on Tuesday evenings.  Dawn invited others who may be interested in facilitating to speak with one of the current facilitators about training, or with any questions they may have.  Red reminded new facilitators that leading on the first Tuesday of the month involves leading a Mindfulness Trainings ceremony, which requires some additional training.

Reflection and Sharing
How Can the Sangha Best Support Our Practice in the Year Ahead?

The group spent some time reflecting on this question and each attendee had a chance to express his or her ideas.  Suggestions included: 

1.  More opportunities to practice together, including additional Days of Mindfulness and a suggestion for an additional night of practice.  It was noted that it would be helpful to have more advance notice of dates for DOMs, and to be as inclusive as possible re: members’ availability.

2. Retreats – the following suggestions were put forth:

- 
making our LRS retreats longer, either considering a week long retreat or at a 

      minimum expanding our current retreat by a day

      -
planning a Sangha retreat at Blue Cliff Monastery

· attending a self-led retreat with the Slippery Rock retreat to support their growth (no invited teacher but organized around listening to talks from Thay’s retreats)

3.  Create and sell a Sangha t-shirt

4.  More opportunities for mindful outdoor activities

5.  Supporting families by providing practice opportunities for them; perhaps creating a 

     sangha liaison to families to help assess their needs and support them in planning activities

6.  Mentoring - partnering new members with an experienced practitioner for support/mentoring;

     asking about the needs of newer members and what we can provide for support

7.  Inclusiveness – exploring the issue of diversity and working to reflect our city’s diverse      

     population by extending an invitation to people of color   

8.  Finding ways to get to know each other better; perhaps more social events; there was a  

     specific request that we introduce ourselves each time we share during dharma discussion

9.  Engaged Buddhism – opportunities to practice in community (vigils, letter writing)

10. Integrating more practice songs and sutras into activities

11. Communicating with other Buddhist and pacifist organizations

12. Building and deepening relationships within the Sangha; strengthening our connections 

13. Deepening what we already have, our most basic practice environments/experiences

14. More opportunities for trying leadership roles and getting feedback
The group did not have time to prioritize these items.  The input will be discussed by the Continuing Care Committee, who will seek additional support and input from the Sangha on these and other matters over the next year.  All Sangha members can comment on the list and bring ideas to the CCC at any time by talking with a CCC member or by attending a CCC meeting. 

New Business

Tuesday Night Format

Next the group considered the Tuesday night format, particularly the way dharma sharing is currently conducted.   Some questions considered included: 

Should we break into smaller groups for dharma sharing to allow more people an opportunity to speak?  Should we allot more time for dharma sharing?  Should we occasionally focus dharma sharing on a topic, such as Engaged Buddhism?

Several people voiced concern about splitting the group for sharing.

Several members suggested experimenting with formats and collecting feedback.

Deborah and Katie suggested passing the stick (bell inviter) around the circle during dharma sharing, a procedure used in the monasteries to provide each person a clear opportunity to speak or remain silent. 

Red noted that while the general consensus seemed to be not to split up the group, we may want to get feedback from newer members about whether the group size inhibits them from sharing.

Nancy talked about the importance of deep listening and noted that silence is beneficial. 

Denys reminded us that dharma sharing is just one of many practices and should be kept in perspective. 

Welcoming Sangha for Veterans

Dawn suggested a process for considering become a Welcoming Sangha for Veterans, an opportunity coordinated by the Buddhist Peach Fellowship.  Dawn and Pat will pursue this further on Tuesday nights and via the listserv.

Engaged Buddhism

The group considered the next step in the Sangha’s exploration of how to practice with Engaged Buddhism.  Some suggestions made by the EB committee were to share readings and their personal practices on Tuesday night.  Should the Sangha consider collective action?  Should we have a Tuesday night sitting focused on people’s individual practices?

Leaders are currently welcome to work with the topic as they see fit.

Individuals are welcome to share information about their individual practices. 

Red suggested we consider an affiliation with the Buddhist Peace Fellowship for joint action, as they have done a lot of work in this area.

Pat suggested we reach out to other Buddhist organizations locally.

Denys suggested we follow up on the Thich Nhat Hanh’s green initiatives, perhaps submit a summary of our actions as a Sangha to support the monastic efforts. 

Dawn noted the Laughing Rivers Engaged Buddhist group will meet at least once more to further discuss this input and suggest how to proceed.

Donations

The Sangha was asked about making a donation of $500 to Blue Cliff Monastery and Harald mentioned another request to support the Monastics. It was suggested that this was an issue for a CCC regular meeting.  There was no discussion, but general agreement that donations would be appropriate. 

CCC Membership for 2008

Bill and Deb volunteered for next year.  Others are still needed, as several of last year’s members will not carry on.  
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